
Klassombudsmöte/Meeting for class representatives                   2016-11-23 

End of term. There will be two ceremonies. F-6 at 8.20 and 7-9 at 9.30. 
 
Lucia ceremony. Will also be split up into two ceremonies (too many pupils to have one at the moment). 

Half school will have theirs on the 13th of December, the rest on the 14th of December. Grades will be 

mixed on each ceremony, lower and higher, so more info will come on the dates for each class.   
 
PLEASE NOTE! It’s in not allowed to take pictures or film at these ceremonies (or at school at all) and 

absolutely not allowed to publish anything on social media, out of integrity and safety reasons. Please 

respect! 
 
International Day was held with great success. The celebration has been renamed from UN-day to 

International Day, as some pupils come from countries that are not members of the UN. Earlier it wasn’t 

possible for all children to carry their flag in the context of celebrating the UN, but this way children with 

all nationalities can participate.  
 
Spring term 2017. Term starts Wednesday 11 January. 9 and 10 are study/planning days. 
 
Open house is Saturday 28th of January. Monday 30 of January will be off.  
 
Development talks. Many teachers have experienced problems with parents not showing up to the talks, or 

cancelling late. As the talks take quite a lot of time to prepare for the teachers, from now on teachers will 

have the talk with the pupil, if the parent/parents don’t show up. Cancelling and rescheduling will be 

allowed once only. If you need to reschedule; please notify the teacher as soon as possible.  
 
This is out of respect for the teachers’ work environment and that’s also the reason all meetings can’t be 

held late afternoons. 
 
The question was raised about the feedback from other teachers (not just the mentor). Some parents feel 

that there is a lack of that and would like to meet with everyone who teaches their child. Suggestions about 

gatherings with short meetings with the teachers were made. 
 
This might not be possible, due to the workload that the teachers already have.  
 
Lock down drill. Aside from the fire drills, from now and forward the school is going to organize lock 

down drills. This is, opposed to a fire evacuation, a way to protect the staff and children in case of an 

outside threat. 
The kids will be informed beforehand and in a nuanced way. Questions were raised about the necessity of 

this - and have these drills proved to save lives?  
Schools are obliged to plan for emergency situations.  
 
Lost clothes. Somehow clothes disappear from the top floor, and as year 4-6 don’t have lockers, each 

parent/pupil should check with the teacher about good routines.  

 

Ulrika Hoffer, förälder i 1a 


